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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

November 15, 2019 
 
 
Ray Moore 
1258 Albermarle St.  
St. Paul, MN 55117 
 
VIA EMAIL: frogtwnUSA@aol.com 

 

 
 
Re:  Appeal for Property at 1258 Albermarle Street   
 
Dear Mr. Moore:  
 
This is to confirm that at the November 12, 2019 Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the 
Legislative Hearing Officer, recommended that the City Council grant to June 1, 2020 for 
retaining wall repair and orders relating to painting, scraping or caulking the exterior of the 
property, and grant to December 9, 2019 for balance of the orders. The legislative hearing 
officer will provide an update on any information or feedback from the City’s building official on 
the engineering report you submitted prior to December 9, 2019.  
 
Should you wish to appeal further, the City Council Public Hearing on December 11, 2019 at 
3:30 p.m. in Room 300 City Hall.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ 
Joanna Zimny 
Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
 
c: Fire Supervisors 
 Efrayn Franquiz 
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